



ENQUIRIES:

Richard Curry 9235 8027

OUR REF:

l:\idms\open\cgd\cgd02851.doc

YOUR REF:

Gordon Cole Chairperson ATSIC Perth Noongar Regional Council PO Box 8282 Perth Business Centre

Dear Gordon

East Perth WA 6849

## Indigenous Urban Settlements Project

I am writing to you to confirm the outcome of our meeting regarding the Indigenous urban settlements located in the metropolitan area.

As discussed the Department of Indigenous Affairs (DIA) has been requested by the Hon Minister for Indigenous Affairs, in accordance with the Statement of Commitment, to liaise with ATSIC and provide advice on the status and future of the four Indigenous settlements.

I appreciate your undertaking that the issue will be considered by the full membership of the Perth Noongar Regional Council in order to establish an ATSIC "position" on this matter. In order to inform the discussion DIA will provide and information update regarding the status of the land, ALT position, relevant reports and any other information considered relevant.

I found our discussion regarding the settlements very informative and I agree the issues involved with the settlements are sensitive, complex and will require careful consideration.

If you require any further information or clarification of this matter I can be contacted on 9235 8000.

HEARING 18/8/03 MR Richard Curry. March property (in March property).

I look forward to receiving the Councils advice on this important matter.

Yours sincerely

Richard Curry

DIRECTOR GENERAL

13 March 2003

cc. Greg Joyce, Director General, Department of Housing and Works Farley Garlett, Commissioner, South West Zone, ATSIC Barry Johnson, Regional Manager, ATSIC